
  

 

We are in the final week of a very busy and productive Term in the lives of students here at Sacred Heart College.   

You might ask:  What have the students been up to?   
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Our Year 12 

students 

participated in an 

enriching, faith 

filled Retreat 

which I believe 

not only sets them 

up for the 

remainder of the 

year as a 

cohesive group, 

but also 

establishes 

lessons for their 

adult lives. 

Year 11 

Debutante 

Ball ï Our 

students and 

families all 

enjoyed the 

formality of 

the event. 

The Year 10 students  
excelled at their Structured 
Work Placements gaining 
insights into their future in the 
adult workplace. 

The Year 9 students were involved in a 
science excursion to Werribee Zoo and a 
Deceptology Incursion with Nicholas 
Johnston. 

God of Easter 
G od of Good Friday and God of Easter, 

as again we sing that joyous and explosive greeting, ôChrist is risenõ, 
may we take into our hearts the beautiful but harsh truth 

that our faith in you does not cut us off from the world but immerses us in it; 
That you have called us to act in solidarity with the hopes and joys, 

the anxieties and sorrows of men and women everywhere; 
And that, like Jesus, you have sent us to bring good news to the poor, 

to heal the contrite of heart, to seek and save what is lost. 
Good Friday God, give us your peace, God of Easter, journey with us now. 

For Christ is risen. Christ is risen indeed! 
Alleluia! 

Year 8  -  What a great camp, despite 
the challenges of the weather! 
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We continue our Lenten journey, mindful that it is in the death and resurrection of Jesus that we truly come to an 
understanding of our religion and the hope that comes in the passage of Easter.  The concept of divine mercy comes to the 
surface at this time, through the recent readings. Mercy means that strict justice is set aside in favour of compassion ï we 
would all agree that this is in great need at all points of history, and in present times. Godôs mercy raises us out of loss and 
hopelessness, out of darkness and sin, so that we might enjoy the blessings of life, and live it to the full in this world, and as 
a community here at Sacred Heart. 
 
Each Term we recognise our students at each Year Level who deserve to be recipients of our Spirit of Sacred Heart 
Awards, based on the Mercy Education Values.  These will be presented at our first assembly in Term 2, with the student 
recipients being recognised in the first Newsletter for the Term. 
 
From all reports our Year 11 and 12 students have made a great start to the year, and as such should be congratulated for 
the academic leadership they are providing for the students in the other year levels.  The provision of the private study 
facility has proven to be successful here at Sacred Heart College, with students making the most of this opportunity to 
complete homework or prepare for assessments. 
   
I wish all students and their families all the blessings of Easter and a safe holiday.   

Our Year 7 students were exemplary in their behaviour 

and participation on Camp at Halls Gap, in what is a 

wonderful natural setting.  Without exception, the staff 

and members of the general public are full of  

compliments about the way in which our students  

conduct themselves and engage in the activities on 

offer.  These activities range from outdoor adventures 

to cultural pursuits.  I thank the staff responsible for 

their great effort in the planning and implementation of 

these camps and retreat programs. 

Newsletter Contents    
(click the hyperlink to advance to the item of your choice) 

 
Calendar Dates 

Deputy Principal's Reports  -  including Interim Reports and Progress Interviews 

Director of Faith and Mission 

Year 8 Camp 

Year 10 Structured Workplace Learning (Work Experience) 

Year 12 Retreat 

Debutante Ball 

Tertiary Information Day 

House Swimming Carnival Results 

Buzz from Humanities 

Worlds Greatest Shave  -  Jacob Stewart 

Year 9 Werribee Zoo 

Music Notes 

Parent Service Scheme 

Financial Support 

Community News 

REMINDERS: 
* All students are to be in Full Winter Uniform for the start of Term 2 ï Tuesday 18 April.   

* College Athletics Day  -  Wednesday 19 April  -  Bendigo  -  Compulsory Day For All Students. 
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A lot was packed into this very short Term One. There have been camps, excursions, fieldtrips, guest speakers and, of 
course, ónormalô lessons. Most students have worked extremely hard and are doing their best in all of their subjects. The 
Easter break is the studentsô opportunity to re-charge their batteries, get some much-needed rest and prepare for Term Two. 
Senior students will have some consolidation work to complete during the holidays. This is to ensure that continuity is not lost 
as many will have School Assessed Coursework or other Assessment Tasks within the first couple of weeks. I wish all of our 
families a safe and enjoyable break. 
 
Interim Reports and Student Progress Interviews 
Parents/guardians should now be able to access studentsô Interim Reports. If you require a hardcopy of the report, please 
contact the Student Programs Office at the College.  
 
The Student Progress Interviews will be conducted from 4 pm ï 8:30 pm on both Thursday 20 April and Wednesday 26 April. 
Parents/guardians will be able to log in through the Parent Access Module to book times from Friday 31 March. Teachers will 
have indicated whether interviews are Welcome (the default position), Required or Urgent. Please donôt forget that you are 
welcome to contact teachers any time if you have questions or concerns, especially if the matter requires more than ten 
minutes to discuss. 
 
Here is the link to the video that guides you through the Parent Access Module and shows you how to make the bookings.  
www.youtube.com/watch?v=QZa_A0th05Q  
 
 

 
The end of Term One has come very quickly, not just because it has been a short term, but also because it has been so busy. 
Between camps, retreats, excursions, incursions and adjusting to a higher year level, students have coped very well, but are 
exhausted. The holidays are a timely rest and chance to recharge the batteries ready for the longer and colder Term Two.  
 
I remind all bus travellers that you are to be mindful and respectful of all other residents who need to use the footpaths. It is 
crowded and very busy getting to the bus loop, but it is a public footpath and, as such, others have the right to use them. I ask 
parents to please reinforce this to their children. There is never any excuse for rudeness. 
 
Another thing to remember for the beginning of Term Two, following Easter, is winter uniform. Students have been told 
consistently to check their uniforms for winter. This means that skirt lengths may need to be adjusted and long sleeved shirts 
may need to be purchased. Blazers are already compulsory to and from school, and this will continue, possibly made easier 
by the colder weather. Uniform detentions will be given to students who do not have a note and a reasonable reason. If there 
is an ordering issue or other reason for a delay with wearing correct uniform, please contact the relevant Year Level Leader.  
 
 

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL -  STUDENT WELLBEING - Ms Julie Mortimer 

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL - LEARNING & TEACHING - Ms Debra McNaughton 

Mon 24/4  - STUDENT FREE DAY  -  STAFF   
     PROFESSIONAL LEARNING DAY 
 
Tues 25/4 - ANZAC DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY  
    - Mt Macedon ANZAC Dawn Service 
     for selected students 
 
Wed 26/4  - Year 7,8 & 9 Australian Geography 
     Competition from 26/4 to 9/5 
    - Student Progress Interviews (SPIs) 
     4.00pm to 8.30pm 
    - óMaking the Choiceô Prospective  
     Parents Information Evening 7.00pm 
 
Thur 27/4 - Offers of Places for Year 7 2018 
    - Year 10 Vet/ODR Canoe Practice  
     Session  -  Bendigo 
 
Fri 28/4  - Year 8 B & C Geography Excursion to 
     Hanging Rock P3&4 
    - Year 8 A & D Geography Excursion to 
     Hanging Rock P1&2 

CALENDAR DATES 

Mon 3/4   
to Thur 6/3 - Camp Campaspe Holiday Program 
 
Fri 14/4  - Good Friday 
Sun 16/4  - Easter Sunday 
Mon 17/4  - Easter Monday public holiday 
 
Tues 18/4 - Term 2 Begins 
    - French Exchange Students Arrival 
 
Wed 19/4  - COLLEGE ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 
     BENDIGO 
     
Thur 20/4 - College Tour 9.00am 
    - Student Progress Interviews (SPIs) 
     4.00pm to 8.30pm 
 
Fri 21/4  - ANZAC Service  
    - Year 10 & 12 Product Design Tech. 
     Forum, Melbourne Museum 
    - Year 8 E & F Geography Excursion 
     to Hanging Rock P2&3 

Back to Contents Page 
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DIRECTOR OF FAITH AND MISSION-  Ms Annie OôShannessy 

Womenôs Interfaith Passover Seder  -  Chantelle Takos 10B 
 
On Monday 27 March, a group of six female students attended the traditional 
Jewish Passover Seder meal in Caulfield. Throughout the night, we interacted 
with many inspiring women from various faith backgrounds, who were able to 
teach us about traditional Jewish customs and traditions around the Passover 
meal.  The Seder plate was complete with various foods symbolic of the different 
parts of the Exodus story.  

 
We ate a traditional Passover meal  
consisting of dumpling broth, roast vegetables, 
gnocchi, salad and fish. And for dessert, delicious 
coconut macaroons and fruit. It was a fantastic 
night with amazing food and wonderful company. 
 

A blessing from Sr Mary Wickhamôs rsm beautiful prayers and poetry 
began  our Easter Liturgy on Thursday 30 March. It was a Blessing of 
Departure, most significant after a very busy first term. In the Blessing it 
evoked feelings of leaving this place remembering all that has taken place so 
far this year and a sense of the road of mercy into the holidays. I am sure 
everyone will be appreciative of a rest and relaxation over the holidays. 
 
But saying that, we will celebrate Easter at the end of the holidays. In the 
Liturgy today we were reminded of the Last Supper when Jesus washed the 
feet of the disciples. We are reminded that Pope Francis also washed the feet 
of the prisoners, marginalised and the refugees.  Pope Francis demonstrated 
that he is a Pope for all human beings and that through his humble actions, he 
is doing Godôs work. 
 
Easter is a time for quiet reflection during the most important event in our 
Catholic celebration; when Jesus died for us, showing us the way to Godôs 
unconditional love for each one of us. And in Jesus rising on the third day, 
hope was restored giving us Godôs grace and the many blessing that we all 
share. 
 
I wish all our Sacred Heart students and families, staff and their families a 
happy and peaceful Easter. I hope that you will take the opportunity to 
participate in the Easter Masses at your parish and find some time for your own 
reflection and spiritual nourishment. 
 
God bless,  
Annie OôShannessy 
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